October 13, 2004
Mr. C.N. (Chuck) Edwards, P.E.

District Engineer

District 1:  Counties- Alamance, Orange

NCDOT – Division of Highways

P.O. box 766

824 S. Main St.

Graham, NC 27253

Subject:  Longbrook Drive Connector


   Elon, NC

Dear Mr. Edwards:
The Town of Elon is very interested in pursuing with the DOT the connection of Longbrook Drive to the Cook Road by-pass.  This access will provide better traffic flow and emergency access to Ashley Woods which has approximately 200 homes with one access point on Westbrook Avenue.  The Town will be able to provide right-of-way for the connector (as shown on the attached exhibit map) through an agreement with Twin Lakes.

Initial discussions with Mike Mills have been favorable for DOT funding for this project.  We ask that you pursue this project in terms of DOT funding, design, and construction.

If you have any questions or need additional information please let me know.

Sincerely,

Michael A. Dula 
Town Manager 
